
 

 
 
 
 
 
     January 17, 2025 
 
 
Governing Board of Speech-Language Pathologists and Hearing Care Providers 
c/o Office of Professional Licensure and Certification 
7 Eagle Square 
Concord, NH  03301 
 
Re:  Approval of Proposed Expedited Repeal EXP 2024-9 
 
Dear Board Members: 
 
 At its meeting on January 17, 2025, the Joint Legislative Committee on Administrative Rules 
(Committee) voted, pursuant to RSA 541-A:19-a, VII, to approve Proposed Expedited Repeal EXP  
2024-9 containing the repeal of Spe 500 regarding ethical standards.  
 
 You may now adopt the repeal and file a statement of the repeal to make the repeal effective 
pursuant to RSA 541-A:19-a, IX.  Please follow the format requirements in § 5.6 of Ch. 3 of the Manual.   
 

 If you have any questions concerning the provisions of RSA 541-A, please contact me.  
 
Sincerely, 

 
Kim Reeve        
Committee Attorney 
 

 
cc: Chantell B. Wheeler, Rules Coordinator 
 
 


